
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPOINT the following individuals to the Contra Costa Local Planning and Advisory
Council for Early Care and Education, as recommended by the Local Planning Council:
Candy Duperroir to the Discretionary 1 East County seat and Amy Wells to the Public
Agency 1 West County seat to complete the unexpired terms ending on April 30, 2021, and
Jacqueline Smith to the Provider 3 Central/South County to complete the unexpired term
ending on April 30, 2019 and to a new term ending on April 30, 2022. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Contra Costa County Local Planning Council for Child Care and Development (LPC)
was established in April 1998. Required by AB 1542, which was passed in 1993, 30
members of the LPC were appointed by the County Board of Supervisors and the County
Superintendent of Schools. Childcare consumers and providers, public agency
representatives, and community representatives each comprise 20% of the LPC. The
remaining 20% are discretionary appointees. Membership is for a three-year term. On
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Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V Supervisor

Contact:  Julie DiMaggio Enea
(925) 335-1077

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of
the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    April  16, 2019 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: LPC,   CAO-H&HS,   CAO-Muni Svcs   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: David Twa, County Administrator

Date: April  16, 2019

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: RECOMMENDATIONS FOR APPOINTMENT TO THE LOCAL PLANNING COUNCIL FOR EARLY
CARE AND EDUCATION 



January 7, 2003, membership was decreased from 30 to 25 members, due to the difficulty in
filling all of the seats. On September 19, 2012, membership was further decreased from 25
to 20, due to continued difficulty to fill 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
vacant seats. Official reduction of appointed seats provides flexibility to ensure quorum is
met in order to conduct Council business.

Current membership consists of the following:
Four consumer representatives - a parent or person who receives or has received child care services in the
past 36 months;
Four child care providers - a person who provides child care services or represents persons who provide
child care services;
Four public agency representatives - a person who represents a city, county, city and county, or local
education agency;
Four community representatives - a person who represents an agency or business that provides private
funding for child care services or who advocates for child care services through participation in civic or
community based organizations;
Four discretionary appointees - a person appointed from any of the above four categories or outside of those
categories at the discretion of the appointing agencies.

Appointments to the LPC are subject to the approval of the Board of Supervisors and
County Superintendent of Schools, Lynn Mackey. The Board of Supervisors designated
the Family and Human Services (FHS) Committee to review and recommend
appointments on its behalf. Since the FHS Committee did not meet in March 2019,
recommendations for appointment in this instance are being made directly to the Board of
Supervisors in order to expedite the filling of vacancies and promote achievement of a
meeting quorum in April.

ATTACHMENTS
Letter of Recommendation from Superintendent of Schools 
Candidate Application_CDuperroir_LPC 
Candidate Application_JSmith_LPC 
Candidate Application_AWells_LPC 


